
Issue Summer 7 

Friday 20th June HEADS UP 
What a fantastic, and action packed week! We started off on Monday, with our 
annual Year 6 trip to Drayton Manor. The children were particularly excited 
about the new ride - Gold Rush - and it didn’t disappoint! Everyone had a great 
day and we couldn’t have asked for better, more log-flume appropriate, weather! 
 
On Tuesday, our Year 3s took part in the Day of the African Child at St Patrick’s 
Primary School. This national celebration takes place in memory of the 16th 
June 1976 student uprising in Soweto, South Africa, during which hundreds of 
school children while protesting their poor-quality education, and demanding to 
be taught in their own languages, lost their lives. The Day of the African Child is 
celebrated to commemorate these children, honour resilience and continue to 

champion rights. During the day, children from primary schools across 
Warwickshire came together to celebrate a variety of African traditions and 
cultural learnings. They took part in a parade, and participated in traditional 
story-telling and music. The children had a fantastic time and enjoyed spending 
the day with children from schools across Warwickshire. 
 
Also on Tuesday, our Year 6s went to Kings High to watch a student production 
of “No Place Like Home,” based on The Wizard of Oz. The children all really 
enjoyed the play. 
 
Back at school our Years 1 and 2 have been taking part in The Great Clapham 
Bake Off. Children from both year groups took part in a series of baking 
challenges before Wednesday’s finals - watch this space for the winners! The 
children then welcomed grandparents and relatives into school on Wednesday 
afternoon, to share their baking and talk about family history. It was lovely to be 
joined by so many family members.  
 
Also on Wednesday, our Year 4s held a brilliant assembly for their Parents / 
carers and the school. A clear highlight was their excellent recorder playing! Well 
done Year 4. 
 
On Thursday, select children from KS2 participated in the South Leamington 
Primary Athletics Trials. Despite it being incredibly hot the children all did 
fantastically, and we are delighted that a number of children have made it 
through to the finals next Wednesday to represent South Leamington. We’re 
sure you’ll join with us in wishing them the best of luck.  
 
Finally, we finish the week with Year 3’s sleepover tonight. We know the children 
are very excited and looking forward to “sleeping” at school. This is such a 
brilliant opportunity for the children, paving  the way for the Year 5 space camp, 
and then the Year 6 residential, and is always a firm favourite on the Clapham 
journey. Wish all of our staff good luck, and have a wonderful weekend! 

Phrase de la semaine 
 

    Our whole school French phrase of the week 
was... 

 Bonne journée (Have a good day) 
 

  Next week’s phrase will be… 
 Ou est ton chapeau?  
 (where’s your hat) 

This week’s reading percentages 

Year Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5  Year 6  

% 100 100 85 100 100 97 100 

Wednesday 25th June 

EYFS Assembly 

Year 3 Tennis Event  

Friday 27th June 

EYFS Sports Morning 

Kwick Cricket - select children 

Soak the Teacher 

Year 5 Ice Cream Sale 

Dinner Menu Week 1 
 

Monday 
Melting Pork Meatball Pasta Bake with 

Crusty Bread 
Vegetable Enchilada served with Herby Diced 

Potatoes 
Jacket Potato with Cheese, Tuna or Beans 

  

Tuesday 
Chicken and Vegetable Pie with Potato 

Wedges 
Cheese and Tomato Pizza served with Potato 

Wedges 
Jacket Potato with Cheese, Tuna or Beans 

  

Wednesday 
British Roast Beef 

Quorn Roast 
Jacket Potato with Cheese, Tuna or Beans 

  

Thursday 
Crispy Quorn Dippers in a Wrap with Crispy 

Diced Potatoes 
Cheese and Potato Pasty served with Crispy 

Diced Potatoes 
Jacket Potato with Cheese, Tuna or Beans 

  

Friday 
Fish Fingers and Chips 

Texan Sausage and Bean Bake with Garlic 
Bread Roll 

This week’s Star Learners 

Recep-
tion 

Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5  
Whole 
School  

Year 6  

Isobel Beatrice Willow Rhian Abigail Reggie Charlie G Rex  





SUMMER TERM 2 24-25 

Wednesday 25th June 

EYFS Assembly 

Year 3 Tennis Event  

Friday 27th June 

EYFS Sports Morning 

Kwick Cricket - select children 

Soak the Teacher 

Year 5 Ice Cream Sale 

Monday 30th June 

(Trailblazers) family support drop  
in 9am 

Peripatetic Music Performance (Not 
Drums) AM 

EYFS Carl’s Book Club Books Out 

Tuesday 1st July 

Year 1 and 2 trip to Twycross Zoo 

Wednesday 2nd July 

Year 6—7 Induction Day 

Move up morning 

Year 5 Rounders Tournament 

Thursday 3rd July 

Home Learning Due In 

Friday 4th July 

Wear a summer accessory/silly hair in 
return for a luxury tombola item for the 
Summer Fayre 

Reports Due Out 

Transition meeting for parents R in to 
1, and 1 in to 2 - 9am 

Year 5 Ice Cream Sale 

Monday 7th July 

Reception Hatton Trip (More info to 
follow) 

Wednesday 9th July 

House Event - Table Tennis 

Wednesday 9th and Thursday 10th 

July 

KS2 Performance—6pm (More info to 
follow) 

Friday 11th July 

All Carl’s Book Club Books due back in 

Y5 Brass, Y5 Band and Y2 recorders 
performing in celebration assembly 

Summer Fayre 5 - 7pm 

Monday 14th July 

EYFS Oscars - 2.30pm 

Tuesday 15th July 

5 and 6 Oscars - 2.30pm 

Wednesday 16th July 

3 and 4 Oscars - 2.30pm 

Thursday 17th July 

1 and 2 Oscars - 2.30pm 

Transition meeting for Parents years 2 
in to 3  

Friday 18th July 

Year 6 Leavers Assembly 10am 

Year 6 leave at 12pm 

Break up for Summer Holidays (Normal 
finish for Years R - 5) 

Monday 21st July 

Teacher Training Day 

NEW DATES ARE ADDED IN 
RED 

HSA DATES ARE IN PURPLE 

  Teacher Training Days 24/25 
  Monday 2nd June 2025 /Monday 21st July 

2025 
 

Teacher Training Days 25/26 
Monday 1st September / Friday 24th October / 
Monday 5th Jan / Monday 1st June / Monday 

20th July 



HOW TO GET IN TOUCH WITH 
US 

Clapham Terrace Primary School 
Clapham Terrace 
Leamington Spa 

CV31 1HZ 
Telephone: 01926 423404 
Email: admin2312@welearn365.com 
Website: www.claphamterrace.info 

HOW WE GET IN 
TOUCH WITH YOU… 

Please ensure you inform the 
school office of any amendments 
to telephone numbers, email or 
home address. It is vital that these 
are up to date so that we are able 
to contact you in an emergency 
and so that you receive all 
communications from the school.  

DINNER MONEY 

School Dinner cost is £2.65 per day or £13.25 a 
week.  

Please pay online via SchoolMoney. 

 You may also pay by cash or cheque to the school 
office. Please ensure that all cash/cheque payments come 

in on a Monday in a named, sealed envelope.  

If you have any questions please speak to the office who 
will be happy to help you. 

KEEPING IN TOUCH 

KEY INFORMATION AND REMINDERS 

SESAME AND NUT FREE SCHOOL 

Please can we remind everyone that we have a number of children 

with severe allergies and that we are a sesame and nut free school.  

Please be conscious of what you are including in your child’s lunch 

box. Any items which contain nuts or sesame, including sushi or 

hummus, will have be confiscated and your child will not be allowed 

to eat them. 

MEDICATION 
We are only able to administer prescribed medication to 
children during the school day.  

 

If your child has been prescribed medication it must come through 
the office and a form must be completed -the office will be happy 
to help.  

Science fair winners 
- select children 

Athletics Finals 
- select children 

Choir music morning -
select children 

Year 5 
Rounders  
- select children 
Kwik Cricket - 
select children 

 

Whole School 
Soak the Teachers  

Year 1 and 2 
Bake off 

 

Emails sent this week 

NURSERY  
 

We have places available in our Nursery for the 
Summer Term, and from September.  
 

Our nursery is open Monday - Friday, Term Time Only, 9am -
12pm.  
 

This is a fantastic introduction to school, sharing spaces with 
our Reception class and 
introducing our youngest 
children to the routine of the 
school day, and developing 
age relevant social, reading, 
writing and numerical skills.  
 

For more information see the 
school office for an 
application form. 

Party Bag Amnesty 

We are looking for donations of any party bags 
or party bag fillers for the Summer Fayre. 
All donations gratefully received to the 
office. Thank you. 

Summer Fayre Tombola 

On the 4th July, Children are invited to come to school with a 
summer hair accessory or silly hair, in return 
for a luxury food, drink or beauty item for 
the summer fayre tombola. We will be 
collecting items from next week so please feel 
free to bring these in to school at your 
convenience. Thank you. 

https://mailchi.mp/warwickshire/family-information-service-newsletter-1219204-96fqcdqqps-8829422?e=8040828d73



